## Ministry of Health

Office of the Deputy Premier and Minister of Health

777 Bay Street, 5th Floor Toronto ON M7A 1N3 Telephone: 416-327-4300 www.ontario.ca/health

## Ministère de la Santé

Bureau du vice-premier ministre et ministre de la Santé

777, rue Bay, 5e étage Toronto ON M7A 1N3 Téléphone: 416 327-4300 www.ontario.ca/sante



iApprove-2019-01035

Mr. Les Gamble Chair The Manitoulin-Sudbury District Services Board 210 Mead Boulevard Espanola ON P5E 1R9

Dear Mr. Gamble:

We are a government that listens. We have heard that the decision to provide stable funding for land ambulance services for the 2019 calendar year did not offer municipal partners enough time to plan without potentially impacting service delivery.

In response, the Ministry of Health (the ministry) is pleased to provide the Manitoulin-Sudbury District Services Board revised funding of up to \$9,166,314 with respect to the Land Ambulance Services Grant (LASG) for the 2019 calendar year.

Provincially, this represents approximately a 4% increase for municipalities over the previous year. In order to support LASG planning for the 2020 year, municipalities can expect continued growth. Final confirmation of 2020 funding will be provided through the 2020 budget process.

The Executive Director of Emergency Health Services Office will write to the Manitoulin-Sudbury District Services Board shortly to provide details with respect to the 2019 funding and associated terms and conditions.

We continue to rely on your strong leadership in alignment with the government's longer-term plan to bring fiscal stability to the health sector. Thank you for your dedication and commitment to improving land ambulance services in Ontario and for addressing the health care needs of Ontarians as we thoughtfully proceed with sector modernization.

Sincerely,

Christine Elliott

Deputy Premier and Minister of Health (MOH)

c: Mr. Fern Dominelli, Chief Administrative Officer, The Manitoulin-Sudbury District Services Board